To applicants who were not interviewed: 

Dear XXXXXXX,  

   The Search Committee for [position title] at [dept/unit] has completed its initial review of the candidates for this position and narrowed the selection to a short list of candidates for further consideration.   This review has been unusually difficult because of the strong pool of candidates.   

   Although the committee did not include you on our list of candidates for further consideration, I wish to convey that your candidacy (application) was competitive.  We are grateful for your time and interest in this position.   

Sincerely,  

XXXXXXXXXXX 

